

# STOW-ON-THE-WOLD PRIMARY SCHOOL



**HEART- HAND -MIND** 

# **NEWSLETTER JANUARY 2022**

https://trello.com/b/qdazum9d/headteachers-board

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

#### **Welcome Back**

Welcome to our first newsletter of 2022. I hope that you had a lovely holiday and enjoyed some time with your families. It is really lovely to see you all back at school and I do hope that everyone keeps safe and well as term progresses.

We are keeping some additional measures in place to try to minimise any spread of COVID-19, in line with our risk assessments. We keep our practices under constant review and will be trying to make sure that the children's activities and curriculum are not compromised in any way whilst keeping everyone as safe as possible. Thank you for your on-going support in this matter, it is deeply appreciated.

### **BIRTHDAY BOOKS**

We were delighted to celebrate three birthdays this week, a big thank you to our birthday children Gracie, Jessica and Rowan for their lovely donations to class libraries.



#### STARS OF THE WEEK

Well done to our fabulous stars of the week and to everyone who earnt a certificate in school this week.

Class 1 - Mia Feeney, for settling in so well

Class 2 - Rohan Flaherty for a great effort with his work this week

Class 3 - Jude Williams

Class 4 - Milly Wheeler for being amazing

Class 5 - Austin Quiney

**VALUES** – these are our three school values and rules). This week, these children have embodied our school rules and values:

**HAND** (these children have been safe)- none this week as it has been a short week

**HEART** (these children have been supportive) Amelia Clarke

**MIND** (these children have persevered in their learning) Archie Essex for persevering

#### **CURRICULUM CERTIFICATES**

SPAG - Maisie Davis Phonics - Rowan Davidson English - Mia Longstaff English - Eva Leighton

#### MATHS PASSPORTS

Archie Essex, Jessica Morris, Kayleigh Chapman, Ethan Harris, Harrison Ray, Jasmine Williams, Tara Edwards, Mia Longstaff, Evie Adams, Tuscany Dunham, Cayson Perkins, Kegan Booth, Asha Kennedy, Stanley Adams, Rohan Flaherty and Darcy Bell

#### **BONUS MERITS**

Tori Cook and Effie Powles for 66 club and multiplication work - **well done!** What a great start to the term.

#### Successes outside school

Well done to Mia Longstaff for achieving LEVEL 4 in Gymnastic Proficiency Award this week, fabulous effort. Also well done to Gracie Adams for getting to the next level in her swimming. Finally, well done to Bobby Harris for bringing in his super rock collection as his class are learning all about rocks and soils this term.



## **Special Visitors**

Annabelle Wright had some lovely visitors in her garden over Christmas - enjoy these photos. Thank you Annabelle for sharing!



# **HOUSE POINTS**

RED	YELLOW	BLUE	GREEN
216	215	225	214

So well done to **BLUES**, but what a close race that was!

# **Attendance**

Don't forget to come to school every day to get your attendance tickets in your class tub - we will be drawing the winners at half term!!!!

# PE Days this term.

Class 1 – Wednesday & Friday
Class 2 – Monday & Friday
Class 3 – Monday & Tuesday

Class 4 – Tuesday & Thursday Class 5 – Monday & Tuesday

## Good bye to Mrs Cato

We are saying good bye to Mrs Cato this week who has worked tirelessly for the school for many years. You may not have seen her as she cleans the school before most of you are even out of bed. We wish her well in the future and we are sure that she will stay in touch with us all. The children and staff will be sending a lovely hamper and card to her next week.

If you have any questions or concerns do please ring us on 01451 830784 or email at anytime head@stow-on-the-wold.gloucs.sch.uk admin@stow-on-thewold.gloucs.sch.uk

Don't let little worries become big concerns! Please talk to us if we can help in any way or if you have any worries at all.

**Together We Can Succeed** 

Rebecca Scutt Headteacher